
 

 

 
 

New York, 28 May 2018 
 
 

 

Excellency, 

We write to you in our capacity as co-facilitators to lead the intergovernmental consultations and 
negotiations on issues related to the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration, the 
Intergovernmental Conference, as well as their preparatory process.  

As we approach the fifth round of intergovernmental negotiations, taking place from 4 to 8 June 2018 in the 
Trusteeship Council Chamber, we are pleased to share with you an updated and revised draft (Rev 2), 
reflecting the conclusions from previous discussions.  

This round of negotiations will consist of an objective-by-objective reading of the entire text. We invite 
delegations to provide succinct comments on the basis of the draft Rev 2 in order to conclude a full reading 
during this round.  

We take this opportunity to inform you that on Thursday, 7 June 2018, the Deputy Secretary-General will 
brief delegations on the institutional rearrangements resulting from the Secretary-General’s internal 
consultations. The main conclusions are included in the implementation, as well as follow-up and review 
sections of the draft.  

Kindly note that during this round of negotiations, two informal dialogues with stakeholders will be held on 
Tuesday, 5 June and on Friday, 8 June from 9:00-10:00 am, respectively, at the Trusteeship Council 
Chamber. Member States are invited to participate and benefit from the inputs by non-governmental 
partners. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

Juan José Gómez Camacho 

Ambassador and Permanent Representative of 
Mexico to the United Nations 

Jürg Lauber 

Ambassador and Permanent Representative of 
Switzerland to the United Nations 
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